Lindenwood University

Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

Newsletters

9-18-1990

Lindenwood Bulletins, September 18, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

Lindenwood Bulletins____

Sept. 18, 1990

Volume 167, No. 3

Off to the U.S.S.R.

It's Bon Voyage! for a group of current students and alumni of Lindenwood College. This Thursday, they leave on a ten-day trip to the Soviet Union. As part of the Soviet Exchange Program/Project Peace, the students, along with LC Vice-President Dan Keck will spend ten days in the U.S.S.R. They'll stay at the University of Azerbaijan in the city of Baku for seven days (including an overnight with host families) and then tour Moscow for the remainder of the trip. Students will take part in educational conferences, classes and spend time with Soviet students.

Traveling students include senior John Askey, senior Sharon Bollinger, senior Heidi Hunt (president, LC Soviet Exchange Program), senior Jay Kempen, senior Paul Lampe, senior David Rachie and junior Jackie Zaczek. Graduate student Sharon Bollinger and recent LC graduates Theresa Jansen, Annette Ilse, and Joycelyn Davis are also making the journey.

Money for the trip came from scholarships from the community and various fund-raising efforts. "We wouldn't be making this trip if it weren't for **Dr. Ed** Balog," said Hunt. "Even though he's not going with us, it's because of his hard work and dedication that this exchange program came about."

Casting calls

The theatre department announces the cast for the first LC production of the LC season, "An Inspector Calls." The cast features junior Jimmy Freund as Inspector Goole; sophomores T. Jeffrey Cox (alias Mark Foxx) as Arthur Birling and Jennifer Jonassen as Sybil Birling; graduate student Jesse Bean as Gerald Croft; and freshmen Brook Martin as Sheila Birling, Joey Landwehr as Eric Birling, and Heather Stewart as Edna. Bryan Reeder is directing the play, with scenic design by Michael Banks and costume design by Niki Juncker. Nicole Schlueter and Diane Hartke are stage managers. "An Inspector Calls" is a psychological suspense drama. It runs October 4-6 and 11-13 at 8:00 p.m. in Jelkyl Theatre. For more information, call the theatre department at ext. 396.

Knight wins first Emmy

A hearty congratulations goes out to adjunct professor Carole Knight for recently winning her first Emmy for Best Program in the Performing Arts and Entertainment category. Knight produced the KETC-TV special "Concerto: The Whitaker Competition for Strings."

Knight, an associate producer at KETC Channel 9 received her bachelor's degree from Lindenwood and is currently enrolled in the LCIE program for her Master of Science degree in communications.

Besides winning the Emmy for Best Program, the Concerto was also nominated for Best Audio. Knight co-produced another nominee in the category for Best Children's Program, "Halloween Special" for children of all ages. Last year she also received an Emmy nomination in the Best Student Program category.

Currently, the Emmy award winner is producing the United Way Kick-Off Campaign telecast. Knight was formerly a production assistant and stage manager at KMOV-TV and co-producer of Channel Nine's St. Louis Skyline.

Share a prayer

All Lindenwood students, faculty and staff are invited to take some time out of their busy weeks and spend a few minutes in contemplation. Starting September 19, LC will hold a community prayer service every Wednesday from 12 noon to 12:15 p.m. in Butler Chapel, across from the parlor. For more information on this ecumenical service, call college chaplain Alan Meyers at ext. 388, or Dean of Students Chuck Bradburn at ext. 222.

Fall library hours

 Mon-Thur
 8:30 a.m. to 11:00 p.m.

 Friday
 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

 Saturday
 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

 Sunday
 2:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.

Reunion plans

Former Lindenwood students will be gathering on campus next month for the 1990 Alumni Reunion weekend. Scheduled for October 12-14, the theme of this year's reunion is "In Celebration of Science-From Ants to Astronauts." The weekend programs honor the accomplishments of Lindenwood math and science departments, with a special tribute to the work of the late ant expert Dr. Mary Talbot.

Visiting alums will have a variety of activities to take part in that weekend. Scheduled events include a musicale by LC students, a workshop by artist Dorothy Neblett Fix ('55), a lecture by Bornmann, a Lions football game, a Lady Lions soccer game, an alumni forum, a dinner cruise on the Spirit of St. Charles Riverboat, a moonlight cruise, a pool party and much more.

Reunion registration deadline is September 28. For more information on the 1990 Reunion, contact LC Alumni Relations Coordinator Penny Myers-Bryant at ext. 389.

Griffin announces meeting

All interested writers are urged to attend a meeting of the Griffin Literary Society on Tuesday, September 25 at 5:30 p.m. in the English Lounge of the Gables.

Circle K convention awards

More than 800 college students attended the 35th annual convention of the Missouri-Arkansas District of Circle K International held recently in Anaheim, Calif. Lindenwood students who attended include: Nicole Schlueter, Jackie Zaczek (LC Circle K president), Teresa DiMaggio, Jill Henkel, Mary Hallemann, Jim Beck and Kenton Kolker, Kiwanis advisor.

Beck is a 1990 Lindenwood graduate and a law student at Washington University. At the convention, he received the distinguished J.M. Emerson Lieutenant Governor Award, \$2000 in scholarships and a first place finish in the National Oratorical Contest.

Beck's speech was entitled "Developing Human Potential: A Circle K'ers Quest for the Betterment of Society." Last week, Beck presented his awardwinning speech to the St. Charles Kiwanis Club.

Circle K, the largest collegiate service organization in the world, conducts service and fund-raising projects to benefit its school and community affiliations. Zaczek says there are 19 returning and 21 new members on the Lindenwood campus. Any interested college student may join.

Photography collection

An exhibition of photographs by LC alum Tim Smith will be featured in the Harry D. Hendren Gallery from Sept. 23 to Oct. 9. Everyone is welcome to attend an opening reception on Sunday, Sept. 23 from 2 to 5 p.m.

Smith received his Bachelor of Fine Arts degree from Washington University and a Master of Arts with an emphasis in photography from Lindenwood. The artist, who currently teaches in the Parkway School District, has recently shown his works in juried exhibitions in St. Louis and the Midwest region.

Gallery hours are 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. weekdays and from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. on weekends.

Science & students

The Biology Club invites any interested students to attend an organizational meeting on Thursday, September 20 at noon in Young Hall, Room 215. Topics for the meeting include planning a fall float trip and trips to Chicago's science museums and Shedd's Aquarium. If you're interested but can't make the meeting, contact Kim Rayford (Box 320) or faculty moderator Dr. William Bethel (ext. 233).

Student shape-up

The YMCA is offering student workout classes on the Lindenwood campus Tuesday and Thursday evenings. For a special rate of \$27.50 per eight-week session, students have a choice of three classes:

Muscles in Motion 6-7 p.m.

Non-aerobic conditioning

• Y-Dance Aerobics 7-8 p.m.
Low impact with dance steps

• Y-Aerobics 8-9 p.m.
Power moves for a maximum workout

Classes start September 18 and will be held at the dance studio in the Fine Arts Building. For more information, or to register, call 922-9321.

BULLETINS is published bi-monthly during the academic year by the Lindenwood Office of Public Relations. Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, Jeanne Malpiedi, graduate student, and Tanya Gunning, sophomore, are responsible for producing the newsletter. Please send your written notices to Phyllis Morris, Public Relations, via campus mail. Deadline is 5 p.m. on the first and third Wednesday of each month. Anecdotes, news and other information is welcomed from students, faculty and staff.